GLEN OSBORNE BOROUGH

MINUTES

July 11, 2022

COUNCIL COMMITTEE MEETINGS

CALL TO ORDER

The regular committee meeting of Glen Osborne Borough was held in Osborne Elementary Scholl, on Monday July 11, 2022 at 7:00 p.m.

The following council members were in attendance at the meeting:

Bill Monski, John Orndorff, Jim Cohen, Holly Merriman, Mary Scalercio, Anne Fruehauf and Tom Huddleston

VISTIORS

Mr. & Mrs. Ressler 1300 Beaver Road. The Resslers had questions regarding a letter received from the Borough via NIRA engineers. They were confirming the letter was authorized by the Borough regarding the repair of their side walk along Beaver Road. The Resslers indicated they were receiving bids and would have the problem resolved within 30 days.

MAYORS REPORT

Mayor brought up the waste management contract; By allowing WM to pick up early, the COG also agreed to this early picked up; as a result this has improved our relationship with WM. MRR put up the second railing for the park. A third is being planned as well as a thank you event for which the Council will be invited. Finally, a Mayors/Presidents meeting of the local municipalities is being scheduled for the last Saturday in August or in early September.

PUBLIC SAFETY

JIM COHEN reported that he spoke with Clint Reilly of NIRA regarding the cost of line painting being more than expected and a formal bid may be required. Should this be 2022 event or wait until school ends next year. Council agreed we should move forward as soon as possible. Jim did reach out to Sewickley Borough about putting a cross walk at the intersection Beaver and Boundary, which is Sewickley's jurisdiction. The mayor offered to follow up with the Sewickley Borough Manager.

PUBLIC SERVICE

Mary and Bill reported in regards to the military banners, 7 requests received. It appears the goal of 10 will be achieved. Thus we will move forward with this program. A goal is to put up the banners by end of summer and take them down at Veterans Day.

Public Works

John O requested to have the self-storage contract signed, to be paid every 6 months. This will eliminate the need for monthly checks being prepared. Gerick Friend will perform the sewer work at 1468 Beaver Road, for \$54,200.00. It is anticipate this will begin the last week of July and finished before school begins. The road will be disturbed and Clint will remind the vendor we have curb to curb paving.

John O presented a proposal from NIRA to update our GIS map with the NIRA activities. This project creates an interactive web based map of the Boroughs infrastructure. NIRA has this project broken down to 6 pieces. John O suggested we move forward with phase one. John is going to get further clarification from NIRA on the data process associated with the GIS map. It was suggested the NIRA representative attend our next meeting to further explain to council the process involved with updating the GIS.

It was brought up by Bill M. the drains on Sycamore are starting to fill up....Bill will reach out to J. Wick to have him handle.

It was suggested we contact Wick to determine his long term plans to service the Borough. Tom H. offered to contact Wick and then report back to council.

The Mayor suggested we obtain an additional bid other than EPD for an update of the Borough's zoning ordinances be obtained. Tom offered to reach out to Aleppo to obtain their vendor to get a competitive bid beyond just EPD.

FINANCE

No Updates

ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned at 8:10 PM

Tom Huddleston